SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Recreation & Leisure Committee

Held in the Shrewsbury Room at Rowley’s House, Shrewsbury

At 6.00pm on Wednesday 13th April 2016
PRESENT – Councillors J Tandy (Chair), Mrs B Baker, A Chebsey, Mrs K Owen & K Roberts
IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager), Mike Cox (Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager), Ruth Jones (acting Committee Clerk)
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Councillor A Bannerman, M Kenny, K Pardy
58/15
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (PECUNIARY & NON-PECUNIARY) IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CODE OF CONDUCT
	Shropshire Councillors
	Twin hatted members declared a personal interest in matters relating to the Town Council’s relationship with Shropshire Council


59/15
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the Recreation & Leisure Committee meeting held on 3 February 2016 were submitted as circulated and read. 

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Recreation & Leisure Committee meeting held on 3 February be approved and signed as a correct record.
60/15
MATTERS ARISING
Ref: 35.1 – Springfield Recreation Ground.  The Town Clerk reported that the bollards have now been installed, which will prevent travellers from accessing the site.
Ref: 52/15 – Markets.  The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager advised that the Market Hall roof vents do not open, however each restaurant has their own ventilation systems.  
61/15
QUARRY

61.1 - Events 2016. The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager circulated an updated list of events in the Quarry for 2016.   
The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager reported that negotiations are ongoing with Shrewsbury Fields and the 1st instalment has been received.  In May, The Safety Advisory Group (SAG) has been convened to sign off the event.  
61.2 – Establishing a Re-instatement Policy for inclusion with Event Booking Pack.  The Town Clerk circulated the first draft of the re-instatement policy which will be provided with the event booking pack to cover any Contractors, events, bonfires etc.  

The Policy will include a wet weather contingency and any day to day issues will be overseen by the Team Leaders.

Members felt that the policy was imperative and supported the implementation, subject to an annual review.

RECOMMENDED:

That the Re-instatement Policy, be adopted subject to an annual review.
61.3 – Product Placement in Quarry.  The Town Clerk distributed the first draft of the Product Placement Policy, which follows the same criteria as the re-instatement policy.  

Members discussed the Policy in detail and felt that it should be presented to Full Council, however in the interim if any requests are received the Chairman and Officers have delegated authority.
RECOMMENDED:

That the Product Placement Policy be adopted. 
61.4 – Canoe Hire from the Quarry.  The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager reported that the Operator had a delayed start, however they will be in operation from 1st May to 30th September, subject to climatic conditions.
The Operator is aware that he is unable to function during the Flower Show or Regatta.  
61.5 – Icecream Vendor.  The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager reported that drawings had been submitted for the semi-permanent kiosk, however amended designs are awaited.  

Members agreed in principle to the semi-permanent structure, however it is subject to approval on location, design and security.
RECOMMENDED:

That the Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager liaises with the Vendor for the revised designs for presenting at the next meeting. 
61.6 – Play Area and Splash Park.  The Operations Manager reported that the re-development is progressing well.  The toddler section is due to open on the 9th May and the Splash Park is due to open early June, to coincide with half-term holidays.
61.7 – Improved Drainage for Temporary Conveniences.  The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager reported that the Shropshire Horticultural Society had completed the new drainage infrastructure, which all events in the Quarry can utilise.  SHS are providing revised drainage plans.  
61.8 – Establishment of Junior Park Run.  The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager reported that Park Run are progressing with the creation of the Junior Parkrun, which will be launched in 6 weeks. 
61.9 – Condition of the Hornbeam.  The Operations Manager reported that the Arbour Team are monitoring the stability of the Hornbeam; the health of the tree remained a cause for concern.
RECOMMENDED: 
That the Operations Manager continues liaising with Shropshire Council’s Tree Officer regarding the health of the tree.
62/15
MARKETS

The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager reported that 92% of the units are currently being utilised, with a waiting list of 7.  Neighbourhood Wardens are currently covering one of the Markets Officer’s absence, due to ill health.
The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager reported that a couple of events were taking place in the Market Hall during the following weeks.

63/15
RECREATION GROUND & OPEN SPACE MATTER
63.1 – Springfield Recreation Ground.  The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager reported that the Shrewsbury Disc Golf Club are continuing to improve the recreation ground by expanding the holes and a National Tournament will be taking place on 2nd July.
63.2 – Radbrook Recreation Ground.  The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager reported that SAHA have obtained funding from the Football Association for levelling off the Recreation Ground.  Funding was also being sought for providing changing facilities for the girls. 
The Town Clerk advised that the Council may have to consider some formal lease arrangement to allow SAHA to successfully seek external funding.
63.3 – Springfield Recreation Ground.  The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager reported that the redevelopment at Springfield has now been in operation for 2 year and 3 teams now use the site.
63.4 – Greenfield.  The Town Clerk reported that a Sports England funding application has not been successful.  Input from the local clubs would assist with any future submission.

63.5 – Davis Cup.  The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager reported that discussions are taking place with the Lawn & Tennis Association for the Davis Cup to visit Monkmoor on 7th May between 9am – 1pm. 
64/15
SHREWSBURY IN BLOOM
64.1 – Meeting held on 22 March 2016.  The Town Clerk reported that the BID will not be entering the Heart of England BID category this year.  Bloom will be entering the Heart of England, Small City category and cover areas they have not previously visited.
A new category has been created for Parks & Open Space.  The Quarry will be entered initially and in future years other areas including some of our countryside locations will be entered.

64.2 – Update on 2016 planting.  The Operations Manager reported that the planting is going well and sustainable plants are being used.  Open Day at the Nursery on 25th May.  

64.3 – Meole Brace Roundabout.  Highways are in discussions with Severn Trent regarding the re-instatement, following the drainage works, as mowers are unable to cut the grass.  Cutting along Oteley Road is proving difficult for the same reason.  
65/15
TEAM SHREWSBURY


The Town Clerk updated the Members that the weekly Operational Meetings have now expanded out to incorporate the North & South areas, the meetings are attended by the various partners, which now include Severnside Housing.  They are proving to be beneficial with good information sharing.

Any ASB issues in your wards, then advise the Projects Officer, who can raise the issue at the weekly meetings.  
66/15
DEVELOPER DISCUSSION

66.1 – Battlefield, Persimmon House.  The Operations Manager reported that discussions are ongoing for agreeing the drainage trunking.

66.2 – Oteley Road.  The Town Clerk reported that work on the feasibility study to develop a Community Centre on the Shrewsbury South Site was ongoing, but progress was slow as further details on location were needed from the developer.  The Town Clerk advised that there was some money allocated for design & construction from the recently agreed S106 agreement. 
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